
 SYNTONOGRAM BULLETIN 

November 1936      College of Syntonic Optometry 

 

THE SECRETARY SPEAKS 

The 1936 Assembly at Dayton Ohio, is now history.  It will be remembered mostly perhaps because of 

the fact that finally, plans for the creation of the permanent College home were approved and 

instructions given to let the contracts. 

 So by the time another Assembly is held, the College should be up and in use, and perhaps the 

1937 Assembly will be held in it.  Present plans at least call for its dedication during that annual affair. 

 Another feature of the 1936 Assembly was the number of most practical papers.  These will 

come to members in good standing in the Syntonograms, but those who attended have the advantage 

of already putting into practice the things they heard. 

 Fellowships were awarded to Dr. O. J. Melvin, Omaha; Dr. Wm. Stieren, Jr., Pittsburg; Dr. R. E. 

Simpson, President; Dr. E. J. Moynier, Los Angles; Dr. R. F. Pray, Jr. Beaumont; Dr. D. J. Mayer, Riverside, 

for the completion of their research problems and presentation of satisfactory reports. 

 It might be well to remind you at this point that a year is not too long a time to work on a 

research problem.  Those problems are assigned by Spitler and can gain you credit toward Syntonic 

degrees as well as Fellowships.  If you are interested, now is the time to get started – not a few days 

before the next assembly. 

 Dr. J. O. Nugent was elected President of the College after being re-elected Trustee for another 

term.  A new trustee, Dr. Eugene B. Brown of Dayton, was elected and he was also named as Vice-

President by the Board of Trustees. 

 

  


